PTO Meeting – October 13<sup>th</sup>, 2020 – 6:30pm – via zoom

Attending: Tricia Zinke, Leesa Jones, Christie Grensburg, Beth Ulvested, Jim Jeske, Amber Morrell, Lindsey Reisenauer, Marcia Wilkens, Jenna Lahr and Jody Netzer

Minutes were reviewed by Tricia. Motion to accept minutes by Tricia Zinke, 2<sup>nd</sup> from Christie Grensburg, Motion carried

Leesa presented financials. Miss Carr still has a check outstanding. Leesa reached out to her and she will get it cashed this week. Haven't received the fundraiser check as of yet. Check for \$56 for the ailing of fundriser packets to home school kids. Balance today \$8347.96. Tricia made motion to accept financials – Marcia Wilkens 2<sup>nd</sup> – motion carried.

Lindsey Reisenauer presented the Annual title information. Handout is attached.

Jim Jeske touched on the conferences coming up. Teachers are given the flexibility starting Oct 19<sup>th</sup> and 20<sup>th</sup> but can continue through first part of November. Want the conferences to be face to face or google meets but if have to be can be done via phone.

Tricia gave update on the fundraiser. Stuff will hopefully be shipped out to everyone by next week. It comes into the company and then they box and ship. Explained that the bath bombs are in quarantine for 1 week. Tricia didn't have a final number on the fundraiser but estimated a little over \$2000 and will get the number out.

5<sup>th</sup> grade t-shirts are still a go. Taking it off of the agenda and Mock and Wolf will need to reach out when they are ready for them to go to the printers. Leesa said her child was asked for a size so they hadn't forgot about them.

Motion was made that \$350 will be allowed to feed our teachers on October 19<sup>th</sup> for the conferences. Marcia suggested stuff that can be refrigerated and keep for the next day as well. We will look into do sandwiches of some kind. Tricia will visit with Deb to get numbers and get something ordered.

Turkeys for Thanksgiving was discussed. Mr Jeske said he has something in the works with getting 15 full meals donated and then 1 child per class will get a full meal sent home. He will let Tricia know. If it doesn't work out, we can then contact 3 B Meats to see if they want to donate as well. We like to make sure 1 child per class gets at least a turkey for Thanksgiving.

NO Popcorn Fridays until further notice.

Donuts for Dad/Muffins with Mom – Tricia is working with the bakery to see if they will do a donation to get tokens out to the kiddos to get their parent in to get a donut. Mr Jeske agreed that the parent involvement can also contribute to whatever isn't donated. Tricia will follow up with the bakery and let the board know what she finds out.

Walk you Child to School day was the 1<sup>st</sup> Wed in October. We missed it.

Discussion regarding Teacher stipend - Leesa asked what the responsibility and expected payment for the playground was for this year. Mr Jeske stated roughly \$10K. He also explained that if we made at least \$4000 payment in good faith now and then an additional payment in the spring we would be ok. With that said the teachers present also voiced their appreciation for PTO supporting them. It was

discussed either \$50 or \$75 at this time and then revisit in the spring after other fundraisers have taken place. Tricia made a motion for \$50 to be distributed before Halloween – Leesa 2<sup>nd</sup>. Motion was carried. Tricia volunteered to assist in writing out 32 checks. Mr Jeske stated there are 32 staff/teachers. Tricia will get the list from Deb.

No other discussion was required.

Next meeting November 10<sup>th</sup> at 6<sup>th</sup> via zoom.

Meeting adjourned.